Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, 31 May 2001


Question:  LAND 10

Topic: Murrumbateman bypass

Hansard Page: RRA&T p364

Output: 4.4:
Administration of Programmes and Grants for Industry

Senator O’Brien asked: — Could you let me know if the Minister rejected the findings of the RTA Technology report?  Can you check that, please?
Answer:

The RTA forwarded a copy of the Environmental Investigation of Corridor Options report to the Department of Transport and Regional Services on 28 October 1998.  The RTA released the draft to the public on 24 December 1998.  On 3 February 1999, the NSW Minister for Roads, the Hon Carl Scully, announced that the RTA would accept submissions from the public on it until 12 March 1999.  The Minister for Transport and Regional Services wrote to the Yass Tribune, in a letter published on 17 February 1999, to indicate that no decision had been made on the route of the bypass, and to encourage community submissions to the RTA’s public comment process.  

During the public comment phase, the report was widely criticised by members of the Murrumbateman community, both in submission and in letters to the Minister for Transport and Regional Services.  The Department of Transport and Regional Services wrote to the RTA on 11 March 1999 to express its concern that the study process should result in a thorough examination of all issues raised by the community, as well as an assessment of the best approach based on road user needs.  Following these expressions of concern the RTA initiated a third party review, which was carried out by Connell Wagner Pty Ltd.  
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